Memorandum of Understanding
between
OXFORD UNIVERSITY ATHLETIC CLUB
and

OXFORD UNIVERSITY CROSS COUNTRY CLUB

PREAMBLE

1.

The two clubs, Oxford University Athletics Club (OUAC) and Oxford University Cross
Country Club (OUCCC), share a constitution. Given the close relations and mutual
dependence of the two clubs, this document aims to formalise aspects of their
relationship.

This memorandum of understanding shall be reviewed and, if necessary, updated every
two years, as decided upon jointly by the OUAC and OUCCC Executive Committees.

FORMALISED AREAS OF COOPERATION BETWEEN OUAC AND OUCCC

3.

That OUAC and OUCCC Executive Committees meet in the first week of July to discuss
membership fee split and collection procedure for the coming year; all aspects of the
OUAC Tanner Fund application pertaining to distance running; coaching; and any other
issue brought to the agenda by a member of either the OUAC or OUCCC Executive
Committees.

That the OUAC Executive Committee should consult the OUCCC Executive Committee on
aspects of Tanner Fund application pertaining to distance running.

That other joint Executive Committee meetings may be called where agreed upon by the
two Executive Committees.

That the payment distance running coaching fees will be split on a 50/50 basis between
the two clubs.

That at least one member of each club’s Executive Committee should be in attendance at
the other Club’s general Committee meetings.

That Iffley Festival of Miles should be organised and financed jointly by the two clubs, as
determined by their respective committees.

That joint membership fees are currently split on a £50/£30 basis between OUCCC and
OUAC to reflect the time commitments of joint members throughout the academic year.

SIGNED ON BEHALF OF OUAC

Catherine Gallagher - OUAC President

15/10/2023

SIGNED ON BEHALF OF OUCCC

Jared Martin - OUCCC Club Captain

15/10/2023




